

MONTHEN MEANDERS

February, 1978

President,	Don Stansfield	885-4270
Vice Pres.,	Richard Figge	446-2945
	Howard Paul	824-2941

Safety, Gene Pilch 541-3191 Membership, Phyllis Harmon 537-1268 Secretary, Judy Stansfield 885-4270

DIDJA REMEMBER?



'Got those old family photos ready for our next club meeting? If not, there is still time to blow the dust off of the old family album and find the oldest picture of you on a bicycle for our "Bring and Brag" session. Don't forget those tricycle photos also. Ole Dad got to looking through the old pictures and got carried away. The little woman had to shift my derailleur about three days later to bring me out of nostalgia. That's why you didn't get this epistle last week. Well, anyway, bring that cyclophoto

of you as a little tad and join the fun at our February club meeting on Wednesday, time is 8:00 p.m.

DIDJA KNOW?

How old do you think the WHEELING WHEELMEN club is? Those that attended our January club meeting know! Thanks to Phyllis Harmon for giving us a past history and activities show. How old? The first ride was in April, 1970 with elections that fall. Dick Dexheimer, now of Monroe, New York, was the first president. The club jumped right in with its first WHEELING 100 in September 1971.

P. O. Box 581-D, Wheeling, Illinois 60090



DREAMING OF SUMMER?



Dreaming of summer and all those good cycloroutes you want to try? If you have a good one in mind that you would like to lead, bring your idea to the February club meeting and give to our Vice Prez and Trailblazer, Rich Figge. We're going to set the schedule during February with short rides, long rides, flat rides, not-so-flat rides, eating rides, pussycat rides, mean-dog rides, sunny rides, soggy rides . . . Don't forget to mark your calendar for the St. Patrick's Day Ride on March 12; details will be in the next scandalsheet.

NOW IS THE TIME



Dues are now due for the 1978 year. Please fill out the enclosed membership application and bring to the next club meeting or let Uncle Sam's Pony Express deliver it to us. Individual membership is \$3.00 and family membership is \$5.00. What a bargain!



BARTER BARGAINS



Did your relatives give you a cyclogift they knew was just perfect for you that won't fit you or your bicycle? Club members are invited to list those cyclotreasures here free of charge.

WANTED: Quick-release front hub, good condition but inexpensive (spelled cheap). Wayne Hamlin, 537-8698.

FOR SALE: Gran-Compe 750 centerpull brakes, hooded levers, still in box. They won't fit Judy's Toyota. \$25.00. Don Stansfield, 885-4270.



Buy a car, nevermore. Remember: Ten on the sprocket, not four on the floor.

